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TACT BOARD MEETING
Monday, March 20th
Via Zoom
Meeting called to order:
Present:

Gerry Childress, Jayleen Stonehouse, Bob Timms, Maureen Northrop, Debra Gill,

Doby Dobrostanski, Kathleen Scott, Kathy Kirk-Hanson, Rebecca Hathaway

Regrets:

Janice Wills

Absent:

Judy Drygeese
Changes to the Agenda: Under New Business: Buying a computer specifically for TACT Treasurer’s use.
Motion to adopt the Agenda: Moved Kathy K-H. / Seconded Rebecca H. AIF.
Waive the Reading of the Minutes of February 23, 2023 Board Meeting: Moved Bob T. / Seconded Doby D. AIF.
Approve the minutes of the February 23, 2023 Board Meeting: Moved Maureen N. / Seconded Doby D. AIF.
President’s Report (Gerry C.) – A lot is happening right now; some events are still undecided. Things are moving forward.
Treasurer’s Report (Jayleen S.) – Automatic deposits have not been set up yet. All money is going into the Admin sub-account at this point. Jayleen will be getting a PC soon. Once Quickbooks Online is set up, it can be accessed by up to 5 registered people from any computer. 
Membership Report (Gerry C.) – People are sending in their membership fees, now that the email has gone out. The people with access to texada.org email are Gerry, Sandra, Janice and Debra.
Old Business:
· Event Reports
· Run the Rock (Maureen N.) – Rob McWilliam has still not heard back from the person who had volunteered to co-organize the event. It could still happen, but in a reduced form.
· Texada Aerospace Camp (TASC) (Rebecca H.) – The organization is going well. The camp is full, or almost full, already. There are 2 alumni who have volunteered to help. The new AirBuzz computer has been ordered, and AirBuzz will belong to the Hangar, for future maintenance. Everything is going smoothly, thanks to Sheila.
· Texada Artists’ Studio Tour (TAST) (Kathleen S.) – A meeting was held March 18th. Nine people expressed interest in volunteering, and 15/16 artists are interested in being in the tour; about 2/3rds in their own home, and 1/3rd in the Community Hall. This is enough to go ahead with the tour. No one volunteered to be Coordinator, but a notice will go in April Express Lines specifically calling for a Tour Director and more volunteers.
· Texada Blues & Roots Festival (Gerry C.) – Planning is coming along.
· Texada Fly-In (TAFI)(Doby D.) – The certificate has been applied for. There is a new person for the concession. They still need to recruit a setup/ takedown crew. It was suggested to call on Mike Martisca and Peter Turner (Teuner??).
· Facility Reports 
· Texada Aerospace Hangar, Texada Aviation Museum and Library (Doby D.) – New displays continue to be created for the Museum.
· Texada Ceramics and Sculpture Studio (TCSS) (Kathy K.-H.) – There are now new elements in the kiln. Number of members is now 26, and all three studio open days are busy. The fundraiser is happening this coming Saturday – there is a sandwich board in the container which could be used.
· Steve Croasdale’s requests (Gerry C.) – Gerry clarified with Doriana Kiland (TICS President), and we will not be following Steve C.’s requests, either to have a press officer for Express Lines submissions, or to meet with the TACT Board. 
· Membership renewals (Debra G.) – Debra G. has been trying for 4 weeks to contact Judy D. (Membership Director) through emails and phone messages, but has had no response. Therefore Debra sent out the membership renewals last week. Membership etransfers are coming into the texada.org email. Jayleen will monitor the emails and add renewals (and new members) to the membership list.
Action: Gerry C. will send the info to Jayleen so that she can access the texada.org mailbox.
· qRD grant application (Debra G.) – Debra will include TAST in the grant application, since we are still attempting to have it happen. Run the Rock will not be included, since they have said that if it does go ahead, they do not need any grant funds.
· Plan for Aviation financials / AirBuzz’s ownership (Doby D. / Rebecca H.) – AirBuzz maintenance and repair will be included in the HALM (Hangar, AirBuzz, Library, Museum) account, and TASC will rent it from HALM, for use in the camp. The current computer upgrade for AirBuzz will be paid for out of the HALM account. Some additional funds will be transferred to the HALM account from the TAST account. It was noted that $2100 in grant funds ($1500 allocation + $600 insurance subsidy) will also go into the HALM account.
· Fence mural repainting (Gerry C.) – Gerry spoke to Ron Arnold (fence owner), and Ron is very interested in this. Charlotte Dawe may be interested in repairing the existing mural, or creating a new one. It was suggested that if we do decide to go ahead with it, it should be open for all island painters to quote on the job.
Action: Gerry C. will keep in contact with Charlotte Dawe. 
· Artist rack cards (Kathleen S.) – There were no other volunteers at the artists’ meeting, so Dawn Myers has agreed to do the rack card again.
Action: Debra G. will contact Dawn to confirm when she can start working on the rack card production.

Action: Debra G. will forward the name/email of someone who has said they want to be on the card to Dawn.
· Fundraising raffle (Gerry C.) – Gerry is still investigating options for gaming licences; there may be one we can get that would cover all our raffles, 50/50 draws, etc.
· Future of TACT (Debra G.) – We will perhaps have a meeting dedicated to this in the fall. It might be good to discuss how we want to divide our time, energy and resources between our three mandates (arts, culture and tourism).
New Business:

· Societies Act Changes (Debra G.) – A change in the BC Societies Act, which comes into effect April/May 2023, requires “Making allowances for conflicted directors or senior managers to remain in a meeting” to be included in our Bylaws. It is suggested that an amended point 1(d) from TACT’s Board of Directors Code of Conduct be added to the Bylaws (amendment in red)
1(d)
Any Board Member having a conflict of interest shall have the option of remaining in a meeting, but they shall not vote or use their personal influence to address the matter, and they shall not be counted in determining the quorum for the meeting.

Action: To be discussed further at the April/23 meeting, for inclusion in the Bylaws at the May AGM.
· Need for Committee budget to be approved by Board (Debra G.) – It was agreed that “committee” should be added to the TACT Budgets, Purchasing and Tendering Policy, wherever “events and facilities” are mentioned.
Action: Debra G. will amend the policy.
· Approval of budgets (see attached) (Debra G.) -
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TAFI







Hangar/Museum/Library/AirBuzz (HALM)






Blues & Roots







TAST







TSCC







(RTR not available)
Debra gave budget changes/corrections to each event or facility.

Motion: That the Board approve all 6 of the above budgets.
Moved Debra G. / Seconded Kathleen S. AIF.
Action: Each event/facility coordinator to correct their budgets, and email a corrected version to Debra.
· New Director Reps needed for (Debra G.) -TAST








TAFI








HALM
Action: Doby D. will look for TAFI and HALM representatives to be voted in at the May AGM.
Action: Kathleen S. will look for a TAST representative to be voted in the the May AGM (or Kathleen will become the TAST rep, and Kathy K-H will be the TCSS rep).


· Restructuring of Board (Debra G.) – Since TACT has so many directors, and our meetings are too lengthy, we may want to think about dividing into two groups who meet separately:


Committee of Event/Facility Representatives (one from each facility and event) 
Executive Committee (President, Vice-President, Treasurer, Secretary and Past-President)
Action: All Directors to think about how this might work, for discussion at a future meeting.

· Meeting in person (Debra G.) – All still present agreed to meet in person in April.
· Scheduling of May AGM (Debra G.) – If the AGM is in the first half of May, we need to announce it in the April Express Lines. It was thought that the deadline for submissions may have been extended past March 20th.
Action: Debra will immediately send out an email with a Doodle Poll link requesting your availability for several dates in May, which everyone should complete as soon as possible.
Meeting adjourned: 8:33 pm 

Next Board meeting: Monday, April 17th, 6:30 pm, at the Yurt on Sturt (1925 Sturt Bay Rd.).
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